
7 Grantham Road
Seven Hills 2147
p: 02 8869 6800
e: OLOLSHills@parra.catholic.edu.au

Principal's Message
Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

A very warm welcome to an exciting new year of faith, fun and 

learning. Together, as a community of students, parents, 

teachers and parish, we look forward to working in partnership 

towards providing a high level of quality Catholic Education to 

our students, developing them spiritually, academically, 

emotionally, socially and physically. 

We acknowledge that the school holidays may have been 

challenging for many of our families with the impact of the 

current wave of COVID19 on you and those you care about. The 

school will continue to support families in any way possible.

We will start the 2022 school year with strong COVID-smart 

measures developed by the NSW Government in partnership 

with NSW Health. With safety, wellbeing and learning our 

priorities, these include: 

● Rapid antigen test (RAT) kits 

● Wearing of surgical masks 

● Only fully vaccinated visitors essential to delivering and 

supporting learning or wellbeing can come on to a school site for 

at least the first four weeks, though parents and carers are 

permitted onsite for Kindergarten and Year 7 transition to school 

● Students will be kept in their year / cohort groups on school 

grounds as far as possible, 

● Continued use of good hygiene, enhanced cleaning, good 

airflow and ventilation in learning spaces, and physical 

distancing practises. 

Our special thanks to families for supporting the Mathematics 

Assessment Interviews and for collecting their child/children’s 

Rapid antigen test (RAT) kits

We ask for God’s blessings over our Christ centred community of 

new and existing families and staff as we embark on another 

year of providing a high level of quality Catholic Education for 

the children, who are our first priority. 

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn

Newsletter Term 1 Week 2, 2022.                                                31st JANUARY, 2022

FUTURE DATES

2022 First day of 
Term 1 for Yrs 1 - 6
Tuesday, 1st 
February

Kindergarten First 
Day - 2 hour 
session 
Wednesday, 2nd 
February 

Kindergarten 2022 
first FULL day of 
school
Thursday, 3rd 
February

Click here to 
view a 360° 

Virtual Tour of 

OLOL

 
 

 
Stay informed: Link 
to NSW Health

 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2022 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2022.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2023  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth in the 

school office on 8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 
 

https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/


Friday, 28th January Mathematics Assessment Interviews by                    

                                                                  appointment Years K - 6

Monday, 31st January              Mathematics Assessment interviews by

             appointment Years K -6

Tuesday, 1st February Years 1 - 6 classes begin for 2022

             Kindergarten Mathematics  

                                                                  Assessment interviews by appointment.

Wednesday, 2nd February Kindergarten First Day - 2 hour Session

Group 1 9:00am - 11:00am

Group 2 11:30am - 1:30pm

Thursday, 3rd February              Classes begin for Kindergarten 2022- first Full Day

OLOL Parent Google Calendar: 

To access the digital parent school 

Google calendar click on the link here:

Or use this link to open the 
calendar on iCal from other applications

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=parra.catholic.edu.au_3735303737393535383133%40resource.calendar.google.com&ctz=Australia%2FSydney
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=parra.catholic.edu.au_3735303737393535383133%40resource.calendar.google.com&ctz=Australia%2FSydney
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/ical/parra.catholic.edu.au_3735303737393535383133%40resource.calendar.google.com/public/basic.ics
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/ical/parra.catholic.edu.au_3735303737393535383133%40resource.calendar.google.com/public/basic.ics
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=parra.catholic.edu.au_3735303737393535383133%40resource.calendar.google.com&ctz=Australia%2FSydney


Out and About   
As is the case every year it is always exciting to return to school and see the happy faces of our students as 
they greet friends and teachers after the summer break. 2022 promises to be another exciting year filled with 
fun and learning. 

The Mathematics Assessment Interviews have been going well. They are always a good opportunity for your 
child to meet their teacher one on one. If your child has not had an opportunity for their Mathematics 
Assessment Interviews yet, they will be done over the next two weeks.

Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge

We have great readers at OLOL and I know that some children have already submitted entries for the Executive Director’s 
Summer Reading Challenge. The Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge is sponsored by the Catholic Education 
Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) and is a great way to encourage reading over the holidays and to stay engaged in reading 
for fun and pleasure.
It is not too late to enter and represent OLOL with your wonderful reading experiences over the break. 

Who can enter? The competition is open to students in Catholic Systemic Schools in the Diocese of Parramatta. No 
payment is required.

When? All entries must be received by 5 pm 25th February 2022.

How to Enter: Read at least one age-appropriate book, e-book, animated novel, comic play, or piece of poetry. Fill out the 
entry form here. Tell our Executive Director of Schools and CEDP, in 50 words or less, why you loved what you read. After 
submitting your entry you will receive one entry for the prize draw. You can enter as many times as you like but you must 
describe why you liked a different book, e-book, animated novel, comic play, or piece of poetry for each entry.

Prizes: The main prize for primary school students is a $500 JB Hi-Fi voucher. There are also thirty, $30 vouchers to be 
won. For any further information regarding the competition, you can contact the Catholic Education 
Diocese of Parramatta at promotions@parra.cathoilc.edu.au

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal

Staffing Update
We warmly welcome Miss Claire Tien to Our Lady of Lourdes. Miss Tien will be teaching 
6W in 2022.  I know that Miss Tien is looking forward to meeting her students 
tomorrow. We wish Miss Tien a rewarding and positive year ahead.

mailto:promotions@parra.cathoilc.edu.au


Our first day of the Mathematical Assessment Interview on 
Friday.



Watch for 
Symptoms

If your child is unwell, even with mild symptoms you must keep them home and get 
them tested. If they display any symptoms they should take a PCR test (nose and 
throat swab) or rapid antigen test (RAT). 

If symptoms continue your child should not come to school, even if they get a 
negative rapid antigen test result. Your child may return when they get a negative 
PCR test result and have no symptoms.

If a child is unwell at school parents will be contacted to promptly collect their child. 

Vaccinations ● All staff on school sites must be fully vaccinated. 
● We strongly encourage all students and their families to get vaccinated. 

Children aged 5 to 11 can now get vaccinated. Parents are encouraged to 
book their child in for a vaccination at the first available opportunity. 

● Once eligible, all adults are encouraged to get booster shots.

Testing Before the start of term 1 
● Rapid antigen tests will be provided to all staff and students through their 

schools. Any RAT’s not collected by parents by the end of 31 January will be 
sent home with their child on their first day of attendance.

● All staff and students are asked to take a rapid antigen test twice a week and 
get a negative result before attending school. 

● It is advised that students test on Monday and Wednesday morning before 
school.

At the start of term 1 
● For the first 4 weeks, students and staff should take a rapid antigen test twice a 

week on the morning before attending school. Test kits will continue to be 
supplied by schools. 

● Students who are household close contacts must isolate at home for 7 days. 

COVID19 
Positive Cases

● If your child has no symptoms and there is a positive case in their class, year 
or other grouping, they can continue to attend school in line with NSW Health 
advice.  

● Staff and students who get a positive rapid antigen test result must register it 
on  service.nsw.gov.au or the Service NSW app as soon as possible. 

● Staff and students who receive a positive rapid antigen or PCR test result must 
tell their school as soon as possible, and follow NSW Health advice. 

● OLOL will regularly communicate to parents about the presence and impact of 
COVID-19 in our community. 

Ventilation Fresh air is the most effective form of ventilation to minimise risk of transmission. 
● Air conditioning services have been serviced in the last holidays.
● Air Purifiers have been placed in each learning space
● Windows and fans ensure ventilation of spaces

COVID- Smart Measures for OLOL

All staff and students are expected to be at school with visitors and activities limited.



Masks ● All school staff will be required to wear surgical masks indoors. 
● Primary school students are strongly recommended to wear well-fitted masks 

indoors. 

Activities COVID-19 will be considered in all risk assessments. OLOL will continue to follow 
NSW Health Advice and Guidance on applying appropriate safeguards across a range 
of activities. For example:

● Zoom assemblies on Friday afternoon at 2:15pm 
● Cancellation of swimming carnival on Tuesday 1st February
● Opening School Liturgy Friday 11th February via zoom

Student 
Cohorting

To minimise physical interaction of students on school grounds Our Lady of Lourdes 
will implement

● Staggered break times and designated playgrounds

Students will put their bags in the following area in the morning. This will also be where they line up to go 
into class after each break time.

Visitors Visitors on the OLOL school sites will be kept to a minimum to support essential 
school activities or student needs. 

Parents should:
● Communicate with the school via phone and email
● Follow drop off and pick up arrangements. Details in the following pages.
● Follow physical distancing advice and avoid gathering outside of school gates
● Remain outside of school grounds
● Adhere to mask wearing requirements and sign-in using the Service NSW QR 

code and the school kiosk when entering the school.

Parents of Kindergarten students need to carefully read the transition processes sent 
home today to support the COVID safe transition of your Kindergarten child. 

Welcome to kindergarten 2022 families letter

COVID- Smart Measures for OLOL Continued

https://ololshills-nsw.compass.education/Communicate/News/AccessNewsItem.aspx?accessToken=243syw4725plagvh7294vzg4cqz&userId=545&schoolId=ololshills.catholic.edu.au&newsItemId=246


Keeping OLOL 
Open

Parents are asked to respect the rules at OLOL to help keep the community safe. 
It is anticipated that like many organisations OLOL may experience staffing challenges 
in the coming weeks.

● OLOL will do everything they can to maintain continuity of face-to-face learning 
including the use of casual staff. 

● OLOL will need to make localised staffing decisions to ensure appropriate 
supervision can be maintained. 

● OLOL will not be able to guarantee particular staff for any cohort and students 
may not have their regular teacher for a class. 

Learning From 
Home

● We will continue to monitor the situation and where face-to-face learning is not 
possible, limited learning from home options will be supported for short periods.

Essential 
Hygiene

● Our Lady of Lourdes is regularly and professionally cleaned including additional 
cleaning targeting high touch areas

● Bubblers are turned off and unavailable. Therefore, send your child with a 
labelled water bottle.

● Continue to implement appropriate social distancing. Encourage good hygiene 
practices including washing hands frequently. 

COVID- Smart Measures for OLOL Continued

PARENT RESOURCE- RAT Test Social Story for Students
To help your child complete their RAT tests smoothly, please take the time to read 

through this social story with your children. 
COVID RAT Test OLOL Social Story

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CAIsRGgWf39IVZmOXV2vfnuFhxOLpDam/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CAIsRGgWf39IVZmOXV2vfnuFhxOLpDam/view?usp=sharing


School COVID-19 Drop Off and Pick UP Arrangements
Our COVID 19 safe morning drop off and afternoon pick up arrangements are working well. New 
Family Cards with departure times will also be in place to ease traffic congestion. Please check 
your 2022 time. Please respond to the 2022 OLOL Student Pick Up Arrangements  survey by 
Friday 4th February.

Drop off and Pick up of Children

Remember to use the Grantham Rd gate or Olive Street gate as an alternate option to 
dropping off and picking up children by car.
Parents dropping off and picking children up by car will be required to stay in their cars and use 
the kiss and drop area in the morning and afternoon. Times in the afternoon will be staggered to 
ease congestion and you will be allocated a pick up time of 2:45, 2:55 or 3:00pm. Those parents 
accessing OOSH will be able to continue to drop and collect their child in the usual manner. The 
purpose of these arrangements is to restrict adult to adult contact as much as possible. We 
created an updated video to explain this procedure- Click Here
Morning Drop off and Afternoon Pick up routines

● Morning Drop Off 8:10 to 8:40am
○ Use Kiss and Drop only
○ Parents to remain in cars
○ Students to open car doors themselves
○ Students to enter school by the gate that accesses the carpark
○ Parents walking children to school are to remain outside the Grantham Road 

gate.
● Afternoon Pick Up at 2:45, 2:55 or 3:00pm

○ Kiss and collect as per morning routine 
○ Display reissued family name sign in the front windscreen (see example next 

page) of your car
○ Pull up in bays in front of the hall entrance
○ Teachers will send students to your car
○ Parents to remain in car
○ No parent parking will be available on the OLOL site - Kiss and collect only
○ Use the “seat belt bay” to ease congestion 
○ Please arrive at the scheduled time for your family
○ Turn left only out of the school driveway to ease congestion and ensure 

everyone’s safety.
CLEARLY display your Surname name card

A suggested option for you would be to display your name card on your 
passenger visor with either fold back clips or rubber bands as shown below:

https://forms.gle/2PntheWB6kF4MJXm6
https://youtu.be/_0jKoz0Kqvw


School COVID-19 Drop Off and Pick UP Arrangements 
continued

Group 1 Yellow do not queue before 2:45pm. The hall doors will not open prior to 2:45pm. 
Remember this is still 5 minutes before the official end of the school day. It is actually quicker and 
safer if everyone tries to come in their allocated time period. We understand that it is not always 
possible to come in the allocated time period but your best efforts to do so are appreciated.

Just as respect is an expectation of the children, it is essential that parents model the same 
respect by being courteous in the car park at all times. This includes taking turns and being 
patient as you make your way to the kiss and collect zone. We ask also that parents obey the left 
turn only sign when exiting the driveway. This is to ensure the safety of all members of the 
community.
 

Thank you for your cooperation as we continue to adapt in a very challenging year. 

Keiran Byrnes
Principal

Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal

Group Pick Up time
From Monday 18th 

October

Group 1 Pink 2:45 - 2:55

Group 2 Blue 2:55 - 3:05

Group 3 Yellow 3:00 - 3:10



OUR LADY OF LOURDES SEVEN HILLS 
Children to Return to 2022 in Summer Uniform

Children are required to wear full school uniform at all times including appropriate haircuts and limited jewelry. 
Parents' support is essential to ensure their child wears correct school uniform and adheres to the 
appropriate grooming including haircuts and limited jewelry.

The following information and images provide clarity about school expectations upon the return of students to 
school in Term 1, 2022. 

Boys hair is to be kept neat and tidy, off the collar, of consistent natural colour, of gradual even grade and all 
extremes of fashion are to be avoided. Some examples of “styles” that are unacceptable include: ridges, lines, 
undercuts, steps, bowl cuts, any excessive shaping with gel, and any shaving cuts. The school reserves the right 
to make rulings on the acceptability of any student hairstyles.

Girls hair is to be of consistent natural colour. Hair that is longer than shoulder length is to be tied back from the 
face. Hair is to be off the face and out of the eyes. Ribbons, hair slides etc, if worn should be in the uniform 
fabric or blue. Scrunchies are sold from the Uniform Shop. No nail polish is to be worn to school.

Girls Summer
● blue check dress with navy piping & navy tab
● navy school jacket with school crest
● navy jumper with school crest (optional)
● navy (ankle) sock
● black shoes (lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Girls and Boys - Sports
● navy polo shirt with classic blue trim & school crest

● navy shorts with OLOL embroidery
● navy school jacket with school crest
● navy track pants with OLOL embroidery
● white (ankle) sports socks
● predominately white sand shoes (lace up/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with school crest
● navy bag with school crest

Boys Summer
● school classic blue short sleeve shirt with school 

crest
● navy (blockers) shorts
● navy jacket with school crest
● navy jumper with school crest (optional)
● navy (ankle) socks
● black shoes (laceup/velcro)
● navy broad brim hat or cap with school crest
● navy bag with school crest 

Other items available...
● excursion/library bag
● scrunchies and  head bands

All items of school uniform & school bags are available at the 
school uniform shop. 

Girls and Boys summer uniform
Samples of acceptable school shoes

Girls and Boys sport uniform
Predominately white sandshoes and correct length white socks



STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR THEIR SPORTS UNIFORM ON THE FOLLOWING DAYS 
FOR TERM 1

KINDERGARTEN TUESDAY,THURSDAY
YEAR 1 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 2 WEDNESDAY
YEAR 3 WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY
YEAR 4 TUESDAY
YEAR 5 TUESDAY & THURSDAY
YEAR 6 TUESDAY & THURSDAY

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a 
birthday treat with their friends 
are encouraged bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small 
packet of chips. These can be 
distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

Swimming Carnival

Due to COVID-19 the swimming 
carnival that was to be held on 

Tuesday the 1st of February 2022 
has been 

cancelled.

We are awaiting further advice as to 
whether zone swimming carnival will 

proceed on scheduled days.

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Happy_Birthday!.png
https://pixabay.com/illustrations/swimmer-swim-lake-sports-waters-3559767/


Water Bottles

 
Reminder to all parents to 

continue to send their children to 
school with water bottles in 

2022. Under the current COVID 
19 guidelines school bubblers 

have been turned off so children 
need to bring their own water. 

Thank you for your support 

ICE BLOCK SALES AT 
SCHOOL

To maintain Ice Block sales in a 
COVID safe way we introduced a 
preorder system using the QKR 
APP last year. 

We will open sales as soon as 
possible and will communicate 
with the community when ice 
block sales will resume. 

Ice blocks unavailable until 
announced.

Uniforms
Uniforms online - 

Parents are able to order 
summer uniforms using the Qkr! 
app. All uniforms delivered to 
school will then be sent home via 
your child.  

Please contact the office if you 
are picking up your child’s 
uniform to ensure it has been 
delivered to the school.

MEDICATION POLICY

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from the 
school and arranging for their completion and return

● Providing the medication in the original 
labeled container to the nominated staff 
member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of date and 
has an original pharmacy label with the 
student’s name, dosage and time to be taken

● Providing a request by parents and written 
instructions from a medical practitioner for 
medication that is not obtained on 
prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the medication is 

required
■ Guidelines for administration



STUDENT EXTENDED LEAVE

Family holidays and travel outside of school holiday period will be considered 
individually based on your child’s attendance.  If your child is not returning on the 
first day of 2022 can you please inform the office either by phone or emailing 
ololshills@parra.catholic.edu.au.  If the leave is more than 5 days you are 
required to complete an application for Extended Leave for travel of 5 or more 
days. This form can be downloaded from the school website or is available at the 
school office.  The last school day for students in 2021 is Tuesday, 14th 
December.  Years 1 - 6 will return on Tuesday, 1st February, 2022 and 
kindergarten’s first full day for 2022 will be Thursday, 3rd February.  
If you are planning a holiday and your child/children won’t be returning on 
the first day of 2022 can you please complete an extended leave form as 
soon as possible.  

SCHOOL FEES
Term 1, 2022 Fee Information Statements will be sent out to families 
early in Term 1.
We are aware of the financial strain that COVID-19 is having on 
some families and its impact on their capacity to pay school fees. 
Families experiencing hardship are encouraged to seek support. If 
you have any queries regarding your account or your payment 
arrangements, please contact the school office on 02 8869 6800 or  
olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au.
If you are already on a payment arrangement or are awaiting the 
outcome of a concession application, then this statement will be for 
information purposes only.

School Billing have processed reversals of cancelled 
Excursions/activities due to COVID-19 Lockdown & restrictions. 
This is reflected in the Fee Information Statement. If your 
account is in credit due to the reversal, the credit will be applied 
against your 2022 School Fees.

Thank you for your support with this matter.

mailto:olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au








UNIFORM ORDERS
A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child.

The first delivery in 2022 will be Friday, 28th January, please ensure that you place your 
order before Tuesday, 25th January for delivery before school starts in 2022.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






